KENTUCKY DEPARTMENT OF EDUCATION

STAFF NOTE

Action/Discussion Item:

704 KAR 7:151, Repeal of 704 KAR 7:150, Secondary GED Program (Second Reading)
Applicable Statute or Regulation:

KRS, 158.145, KRS 158.146, KRS 158.6455 
Action Question:

Should the Kentucky Board of Education (KBE) approve 704 KAR 7:160?

History/Background:

Existing Policy.  A component of the state’s dropout strategy as required by KRS 158.146  has been the creation of the Secondary GED Program outlined in 704 KAR 7:150.   This program provided a route for those students who were credit deficient, as compared to their cohort group, to receive a GED. 
The Kentucky Board of Education’s (KBE) strategies to reduce the dropout rate are now focused on providing supports for all students to persist to graduation.   Early colleges as a strategy, for example, are focused on improving postsecondary opportunities for students by providing them the chance to exit high school with a diploma and a substantial amount of college credit. Early colleges are primarily focused on serving students at risk of dropping out, students who may be first-in family college-goers or English language learners. For this reason, early colleges have the potential for improving the college and career readiness rate.

The College and Career Readiness/Increasing Graduation Rate Delivery Plan outlines the following strategies to support persistence to graduation for all students: 
1. Using the Persistence to Graduation Tool and the online Persistence to Graduation Evidence-Based Strategies Toolkit to identify students early who are in danger of dropping out and providing supports to help them persist to graduation.
2. Implementing quality innovative programs that meet diverse student learning needs (e.g., career and technical, early or middle college, virtual and alternative programs).
3. Implementing the Individual Learning Plan for planning academic programs and college and career advising.

4. Developing a comprehensive multi-tierd intervention system that supports early intervention and continuous progress for students.

KDE is also implementing the requirements of SB 38, the Career Pathways bill.  Throughout the legislative discussion around this bill, the intent of this legislation was to make career pathways more robust for all students, especially those at risk of dropping out.

Staff Recommendation and Rationale:
In light of the state’s college- and career-readiness focus, staff recommends the Kentucky Board of Education repeal 704 KAR 7:150, Secondary GED ending the program at the conclusion of the 2013-2014 academic year.
Groups Consulted and Brief Summary of Responses:
The Local Superintendents Advisory Council (LSAC) reviewed this regulation in July and had no feedback other than to request that the KDE notify all districts that currently have programs of the impending repeal.  KDE staff sent this notification. LSAC will review the regulation again prior to final action and send a letter to the board containing its advice prior to the October meeting.
Four district Secondary GED program coordinators have expressed concerns.  Their general comments have been focused on the fact that they think the Secondary GED program is a good tool for some students who are considering dropping out.
Impact on Getting to Proficiency:
When districts work to develop creative options and pathways to ensure students are graduating from high school and develop policies that support persistence to graduation for all, with a systemic plan to intervene early, this is the more positive approach to ensuring all kids graduate college-and-career ready.
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